Draft letter to international partners preparing for the Biennial
Dear friends,
For several months now, CEMEA France (Training centres for Active Learning Methods), GFEN (French Group for Progressive Education), ICEM-Pédagogie Freinet (Institute for Modern Schooling), FESPI (Federation of Innovative Public Education Establishments), CRAP-Cahiers Pédagogiques (Centre for Education Action and Research) and FICEMEA (the international federation of CEMEAs) have been preparing for the first international Biennial about progressive education. 
The Biennial will be held from 2 to 5 November 2017 in Poitiers and is open to all those involved in our different movements. Its aim is to bring together practitioners of progressive education, from our many different areas of practice (school, pre-school, entertainment, leisure activities, social work, early years, youth-work, culture...) and to show that progressive education is still part of our daily lives; even if our tenets form part of the history of education, they are still very relevant today. 
Progressive education has always been international. Ideas about an alternative approach to education, other than the teacher-centred, transmissive model, emerged in several countries simultaneously. In Italy, Africa, Belgium, Switzerland but also in Canada (Quebec) and in France as well as many other countries, forward-thinking educators mobilised to help children, young people and adults experience an education where they were at the centre of the learning process. We appreciate now just how much further there is to go on this journey.  This first Biennial will allow us to: share the historical foundations of this educational movement which is at the root of our work; and to demonstrate by our words and above all by our actions that it is in our daily work, in our respective countries, in our structures and our organisations that we make the values of progressive education come alive.
You are among the partners of one of the organisations involved in preparing for the Biennial. In your country, it may be that other organisations, affiliates or members of an ICEM, GFEN, CEMEA or FICEMEA network are also involved in these preparations. You will find attached to this letter a table showing the international partners of each of our associations. 
 We invite you to make the most of preparations for the Biennial and engage with the other involved organisations in your country; thereby reaping the rich rewards of working in partnership and helping with the important task for our movements of coming together at a national and international level. In this way you will be able to prepare for the Biennial together, draw up proposals and work together at your own convenience.
This is the point of this letter: to give you all the necessary information and urge you to contact the other partners in your country; and to prepare for November 2017 by working on initiatives based on your own experiences on the ground. We are of course ready to support such initiatives. 

One practical thing we are doing at the moment is finalising a document which will set out the framework and aims of this first Biennial. This document should be ready by the beginning of June. 
Biennial conference - key facts: 
· Opening conference on 2 November; closing session on the morning of 5 November
· Two conferences during the Biennial 3 to 4 November 
· 4 round table discussions (two sessions with 2 round tables being held at the same time) on 3 and 4 November 
· Debating sessions: debating themes may be programmed after consultation with the networks of each of our organisations. Themes may come up during the Biennial itself and be proposed in situ. 
· Workshop: each organisation identifies and then puts forward a set of processes, projects implemented (number to be confirmed). These are then presented by the team members responsible. 
Sonia Chebbi, Permanent Delegate of FICEMEA, is part of the team preparing for the Biennial and is your point of contact. Sonia will also prepare a European dossier in order to encourage as many of you as possible to attend the event but there is plenty of time for all that later. For the moment, we would like this letter, plus the attached table, to help you take the first steps towards contacting the other partners in your country. Our success depends on our commitment and on our ability to mobilise our resources and people. 
The challenge of bringing about a modern education, which respects people and considers the needs of the individual, within a progressive context, is not in the past:  it remains the challenge of today. It is up to everyone within our organisations to show that our methods are relevant in today’s world. With your support and commitment, we will show that during the Biennial.
Steering group: 
Catherine CHABRUN ICEM
Jacqueline BONNARD and Isabelle LARDON GFEN
Pierric BERGERON and Cécile BLANCHARD CRAP-Cahiers Pédagogiques
Bastien SUEUR FESPI
Sonia CHEBBI FICEMEA
Anne-Claire DEVOGE and Jean-Luc CAZAILLON CEMEA
Contact details:  sonia.chebbi@cemea.asso.fr
